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Winter Haven Chamber honors county businesses, individuals

By Danielle De Pari
News Chief staff

WINTER HAVEN - Local businesses and others were recognized at the 2006 Greater Winter Haven Chamber of Commerce Annual Meeting on Wednesday evening. 
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The meeting, at the Lake Ashton Country Club in Lake Wales, awarded businesses and recognized volunteers and beautification efforts. Chamber board members and officers were also named. The positions will take effect Oct. 1. 

The Bostick Heart Center, which opened at the Winter Haven Hospital in October 2005 was the 2006 Industry Award Winner for a company with 100 employees or more. 

Lance Anastasio, hospital president and chief executive officer said that 850 people have undergone open heart surgery or angioplasty at the center. 

Local entrepreneurs George and Seretha Tinsley and their company, PenGeo Inc., received the 2006 Industry Award for a company with 100 employees or less. The two operate what was said at the meeting to be the most successful Kentucky Fried Chicken franchise in Polk County. Their business includes Tinsley Family Concessions and Tinsley Group. They have a TGI Friday's at the Tampa International Airport and a 23-restaurant partnership at Miami International Airport. 

"The community has embraced us," George Tinsley said after the meeting. "The Auburndale, Winter Haven and Haines City communities and East Polk County." 

Businesses weren't the only ones recognized at the event. 

Debbie Harsh, president of the Winter Haven Chamber Foundation, awarded the first-ever overall beautification awards. The recipients are selected from quarterly awards. 

The residential award went to Rob Smith and Tim Stroup for work on a 1920s Winter Haven home. The commercial award went to Dr. Claude A. Hearn for his office, Dental Art of Winter Haven. 

Bob Gernert Jr., chamber executive director, was also recognized for 10 years of service to the community. 

"Bob Gernert really loves Winter Haven and it shows in everything he does," said Howard Beckert, who is a past president of the chamber. 

The evening ended with the installation of members for the chamber's board of directors. The following people will take office Oct. 1: 

First three-year term: 

· Bill Dorman 

· Eileen Holden 

· Debbie Tennick 

Reappointed to a second three-year term: 

· Jay Gray 

· Sam Killebrew 

· Howard King 

Officers for 2006-07: 

· President Bonnie Parker 

· President Elect Sam Killebrew 

· First Vice President Seretha Tinsley 

· Treasurer Howard King 

· Immediate Past President Doug Lockwood 

Lockwood said that during his tenure as president, he enjoyed meeting people and attending ribbon-cuttings. 

"What Winter Haven is all about, of course, is the people," Lockwood said, "and the businesses that help folks out to make a living, and that's what it's all about." 

As the new president, Parker, who is a senior vice president/area manager for SunTrust Bank, Mid-Florida, said she will work to ensure the chamber meets its business goals, and strengthens its strategic partnerships. 

"I'm just really excited, I've been involved in the chamber for about 22 years and never thought I would be the president," Parker said after the meeting. "So it's just very exciting for me to have the opportunity." 
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